MACA Minutes November 7, 2017
The meeting was called to order by Vice-President, Frank Obermeyer at HCI’s Community Room at 7pm. In attendance were Directors Janet Steiner, Jenny Ferneding, Russ Ferneding and officers Tom Abare, Sue Zimmerman, and Frank Obermeyer.

Police Report:  Lt. Davis and Officer Chilton reported that they are working on the homeless camps and have Friday help from sanitation to keep the underpasses cleaned up. Theft from auto arrest in OTR/ Pendleton also helped the situation in Mt. Adams since the thief was working Mt. Adams as well as OTR/Pendleton.  During the holiday season there will be more officers on foot in downtown, OTR, and Mt. Adams, but you may not notice since there will be undercover officers. Issues brought up by attendees included: The problem of cars blocking the sidewalks. Lt. Davis said this is a complaint problem, but she will tell the officers on holiday duty to be aware of the problem; one woman said she has video of a man opening Amazon packages in the open. The video will go to the police.  For small complaints you may call 765-1212 or 352-3505.  

Election of Directors:  Janet Steiner explained the procedure per our bylaws. There is a nominating committee (Janet, Margaret Mock, and Jim Horrigan) who take suggestions for directors. In October a slate is created.  In November the slate is presented and voted on by MACA members. Directors are to serve 3 year terms that are staggered thus avoiding having totally new people all at once. Russ Ferneding is in his 2nd year of a three year term. Pat Feghali took over a term and thus will be entering her first year. Jenny and Janet will be entering their 2nd year and Bill Moran is in his first year.    You can help the directors by letting them know if you are interested in being a director or an officer.  The officers are voted on by the directors.  Next year’s slate of officers: Kurt Meier Pres, Frank Obermeyer VP, Tom Abare Treas. and Sue Zimmerman Sec.  Officers are not term limited.  Frank added that if you want to get involved there are many committees that need help. We can always use more people. 

Approval of Minutes:  Janet Steiner moved to approve; Jim Horrigan seconded. Minutes approved.

Vice-President’s Report:  Frank talked about the collaboration of Towne, the Business Guild, art museum, playhouse, nearby neighborhoods getting together to discuss the future of Mt. Adams in regards to improvements.  The committee is in the process.
Committee Reports:
Planning and Development:  Steve Vogel discussed the Adam’s Edge (Elsinore and Wareham) finally getting together to determine as previous agreed to sight lines of the project.  He and Judi Cettel are meeting this week to talk about the architectural façade. Remember they can only make suggestions.  Steve is exploring if Hillside Trust, who has more experience, will take the lead on this project.  On Nov. 30 at 9am in Centennial II  on Central Avenue on the 5th floor there will be an appeal meeting on the decision of 375 Oregon.  The appeal does not contain any changes from the original plan.  Baum and Oregon residents have been informed.  If you are interested in coming to the appeal, come at 8:45 to check in, you won’t be able to talk unless you sign up.  This meeting is run more like a court procedure, and you will be sworn in under oath.  A big presence would be a good thing. Steve could not tell us when exactly what time we would appear on the agenda, so it maybe a long meeting.
Treasurer’s Report: Tom said that we added 5 lifetime and 5 annual memberships. Grapevine ads from fall brought in $1,500. NSP funds are forthcoming. Balance is $29,000.
MABA:  Sue Zimmerman thanked all who helped with Clean Up (39 signed up). Special thanks to Jenny and Russ Ferneding, Mary Moran and Mark La Rosa for scrubbing the graffiti off Elsinore wall and the Mt. Adams stone planter. During Cleanup pansies were planted in the pots and bridge boxes. It is hope they will bloom this spring.   Deck the Monk is Dec. 2 at 9:30.  We will also be putting greenery in the pots and bridge for the winter. Charlotte Hahn is in charge of this endeavor.   Sue has two brooms that were not claimed after Clean Up, and she is missing an orange grabber. Contact her at suejzimmerman@gmail.com.  Lisa Massa is in charge of Luminary night Dec.17.  It is called Light Up the Night.  The kits are made and street captains will be distributing order forms after Thanksgiving.   The Gator has gone to its winter home at Bud Herbert’s.  November meeting is at Tohi’s Tea Bar (where the Abbey bar in Sweetest Things was.)  Time is 6:30.   The new slate for MABA is Barb Timmins, Pres. Margaret Mock VP, Debbie Weinstein Treas. and Terri Abare Sec. 
Clean, Safe, and Attractive:  Jenny Ferneding has extra graffiti cleaner. If you find any on public property, she can clean it when there is a water source (the Gator can be the water source when it is on the Hill). She would prefer we remove it rather than have the city paint it over if possible. They do know who did the graffiti on Elsinore SBK is a skateboard group that has tagged many places on the Hill.  The police have video of a guy defacing. Mary Moran suggested that if caught, perpetrators should get community service, since it took them 31/2 hours plus another application to get the paint off.   
Membership:  Jim Horrigan said he had a deal for new members. Pay tonight and you will be good for all of 2018. Lifetime $100 for two in same domicile and $10 annual.
Business Guild: Janet Steiner and Maryellen Horrigan.  Janet reported that the location has changed; thus the police reps couldn’t find it.  Car break-ins have been in locked cars; it is assumed the thieves are using a device to open the doors.  Store your keys far away from the car in your house. Danny K said Pavilion’s best night is Thursday for business. Hightail will be opening the Weds. before Thanksgiving. Quincy’s will be open on Thanksgiving and Christmas Day. Ideas for more events needed like Mardi Gras, St. Paddy’s parade.  Teak the original owner has re-purchased Teak.  Many more issues when he got in there. Federal taxes had not been paid, so that issue prevents getting a liquor license.  Towne has had interest in Longworth’s.  Three quarters of the Empower offices have been taken with interested parties considering the remaining space. Sandy Zimmerman is at home recovering; MACA sent flowers and a card to her.  Pat Sheppard is doing Reindog and predicts Sandy will sneak out to see it. Tom Nurre is recovering from his medical problem and can be seen on the Hill. Rookwood supposedly has two restaurants interested in the space. Beaujolais Nouveau is Nov. 16th parade starts at Bar and Grill at 5:30. Party at Quincy’s. John Robert will lead the parade and uncork the first bottle.
Grapevine:  M’ellen Horrigan/Sue Zimmerman  M’ellen We are in deadline and  Grapevine should be out the first week of December. She is in need of Halloween pictures and Clean Up pictures.

Community Life:  Frank Obermeyer reported for Pat Feghali. The Halloween party was a great success. Danny K and Four EG provided the Bouncy House. Cinema in the City is in the planning stages.  If you have a film suggestion, let Pat know.
CIP/ Civic Development:  Russ currently has a proposal to bring before the Directors.

Other Reports: Vanessa Henderson from CRC (Bush Rec.) They had a Trick in Trunk event Halloween night that was very successful. In November there is a Canned Food Drive, and in December there will be a Breakfast with Santa. Membership are 50 and up $10, 25-49 $25, and teens $2. Jason Edlaet from Water Works was present to answer any questions on the lead pipe situation. Jim Steiner said that were three more Sundays for Mt. Adams Walk. It’s been a good year for the walks, and all money goes to MACA.   Steve Gressel updated the Ida St. Bridge project. All patching should be done by the end of the year; however, some of the coating will not be done until next spring. Chuck Curran announced MAYC will have the annual meeting at Chapter On Nov. 14 at 5:30. 
Brian Frank and a professor from UC spoke to the issue of the library closing the North Building. A discussion followed bringing out pro and con reasons for the move. Much information was bandied about. Nothing was decided.

Move to adjourn Jim Horrian moved; Tom Abare seconded. Meeting Adjourned at 7:55.

Submitted by Sue Zimmerman
